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Human Rights will end poverty for People with Disability

International Day of People with Disability 2009
On International Day of People with Disability 2009, the Aboriginal Disability Network (ADN) and People with Disability Australia (PWD) are calling for renewed effort to address the poverty experienced by people with disability in developing countries and in Australia.  

The United Nations has declared the theme for the 2009 International Day, “Making the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs) Inclusive: Empowerment of persons with disabilities and their communities around the world”.  The MDGs are development goals set by the United Nations in 2000 that aim to halve world poverty by 2015.  

ADN Chair, Lester Bostock said, “it is now well-known that poverty is both a cause and a consequence of disability; and that the majority of the world’s poor are people with disability”.   

“Many Aboriginal people with disability live in situations of poverty equivalent to people living in poverty in developing countries”, said Mr Bostock.  “The incidence of ‘disability’ is estimated to be at least twice as prevalent in Aboriginal communities as non-Aboriginal communities, yet Aboriginal people with disability are rarely included in the many strategies designed to address the poverty experienced by Aboriginal people.”
PWD Acting President, Jan Daisley said, “Development agencies and donors need to include people with disability in their poverty reduction strategies in developing countries, but government and non-government agencies also need to address the poverty experienced by people with disability in Australia”.
“We must remember that poverty is not just about earning money.   People with disability are poor because we are discriminated against, because we are marginalised and excluded from all aspects of political, economic, social and cultural life and because our voices are not heard.  The realisation of our human rights is the key to ending the poverty we experience.”
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